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November 30, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Ordinance 17941, Section 129, Proviso 8, as amended by Ordinance 18110, Section 60 requires that the Department of Transportation provide quarterly briefings to the Government Accountability and Oversight Committee (GAO) detailing progress on improving security at the King County International Airport (KCIA).

The security report briefing is scheduled for the GAO meeting on December 8, 2015. I am transmitting to the King County Council a motion approving the report, regarding progress and activities undertaken to enhance perimeter security at the KCIA. The proviso states, in part:

Of this appropriation, $240,000 shall be expended or encumbered  only in six increments of $40,000 each after the executive  provides a quarterly oral report on matters related to airport perimeter security measures for each prior quarter, transmits a motion that accepts the quarterly report and each motion is adopted by the council.  Each motion shall reference the subject matter, the proviso's ordinance, ordinance section and proviso number in both the title and body of the motion. Upon passage of each motion, $40,000 is released for expenditure.

Each quarterly report before the government accountability and oversight committee, or its successor, on airport perimeter security measures shall address the following elements:  security measures implemented in the previous quarter; security violations; and updated plans, including financial strategies for additional security investments to prevent physical intrusions on to airport property.

The report will outline progress to date and future planned activies related to designing and implementing an enhanced “layered” security perimeter, including fence and gate replacements, barrier installation, and lighting.  

The adopted omnibus supplemental budget, Ordinance 18110, included appropriation authority to fund planning, design and some of the implementation activities. A new request to complete the funding for the implementation phase of fence and barrier installation will be transmitted to Council in the Executive’s mid biennial budget request for Council consideration in 2016.

This activity is consistent with both the KCIA and King County Strategic Plans to maintain safe and secure County-owned infrastructure.[footnoteRef:1] It is estimated that the fencing and barrier work will be completed by mid-year 2016 at a total cost of $945,000. [1:  King County Strategic Plan – Justice and Safety Goal – Strategy 1.b. and KCIA Strategic Plan Objective 3.c.] 


[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have any questions, please contact Bill Greene, Acting Director of the King County International Airport, at 206-477-3820.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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